
Dear Praying Friends,                                                                         August 2018

   "The benefits of the gospel are in Christ. They do not exist apart from him. They are ours only in him. They cannot 

be abstracted from him as if we ourselves could possess them independently of him." - Sinclair Ferguson 

There is so much truth to this statement. All around the world there are thousands who claim to be Christians, but have no 

saving faith in Christ. They only have an abstract and usually an unbiblical idea of what it means to be a Christian. They  

believe in a form of God and that Jesus was a real person and so they deem they are recipients of heaven and not hell.   

But the sad truth is that they desire the benefits of Christ without ever knowing and treasuring Him. They desire to have 

the gifts instead of the Gift Giver. One of the primary goals we need we as Christian to have is to continually point others to 

the Gospel and show them the beauty and glory of Christ. He alone can save. He alone is the way of reconciliation to God.  

 It was a joy to attend the youth camp that several churches in the Nandi county hosted. Being able to spend a   

couple hours teaching almost 200 youth about God’s word is a blast! Probably my favorite time there was during the Q&A 

after the teaching and getting to answer questions of how what was spoken about can be applied directly to their lives. It is 

encouraging that some of these teens are serious about their faith and have a desire to grow and learn.   

 We were able to go out to a new church plant and spend part of the day reaching out to many in the community 

with the Gospel and give an invitation to the new church. Bethany was able to spend that time teaching a ladies’ seminar 

while the men and children went out into the village.  God was good and we saw several professions of faith in Christ. The 

next Sunday there were 12 visitors who came to the service! We are continuing to pray for this young pastor and his new 

church. 

 Please continue to pray for the different Bible colleges as I will be teaching more courses at the different schools 

beginning next year. We are beginning to prepare for the new year of teaching as well as planning for the new baby who 

will be arriving in barely two months!! The first week of September, I will be spending five days in Uganda getting to meet 

with some of the pastors and Bible college students there . Pray for the many hours of lessons I will be teaching during that 

time. Pray that it would be greatly used by God to encourage and grow these men in their faith. We truly appreciate each 

of you and the part you play in allowing us to serve the Lord here in Kenya and the regions beyond. May God bless.  

     Living for Eternity,  Josh, Bethany and Abram Wormley 
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